PZR-2004-17 requested by Duhe Bros, LLC and Cypress Ventures, LLC for a zoning reclassification from C-3 to M-1 on 10.37 acres north of Airline Drive, approx. 1200 ft. west of CC Road, Montz, La.  Council District 6.

Mr. Derveloy asked that PZR-2004-17 and PZSPU-2004-09 be heard together but voted upon separately, second by Ms. Wolfe.

YEAS: 
Wolfe, Richoux, Charles, Hull, Derveloy, Bordner

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Poche

Motion carries. 

Joey Murray, Murray Architect, representing Cypress Ventures and Duhe Bros.  Mr. Murray stated that they are requesting an application to rezone property from C-3 to M-1 and get a special use permit for a campground and truck stop with gaming.  He stated that the property in question adjoins St. John the Baptist Parish. Mr. Murray stated that the site revision submitted is mirrored 

Mr. Bordner asked about the LPL right of way.  Does it go over the truck fueling area.

Mr. Murray stated no.  He stated that he can pave it, he can put a driveway there but a structure cannot be built under there.

Speaking in favor:
Mark Dufrene, abutting property owner. 

Speaking in opposition
None

Mr. Matherne gave the Departments recommendation for PZR-2004-17 for approval.

Mr. Matherne gave the Departments recommendation for PZSPU-2004-09 for approval contingent on the rezoning being approved by the Council.

Mr. Bordner asked if there was a median there. Where are they going to turn around going east?

Mr. Murray stated that it would be handled at the permit stage.  

Ms. Richoux stated that she cannot support this request..

Mr. Bordner stated that he likes the idea of the campground.

Ms. Charles stated that she is concerned about the traffic.

Bill Hubbard, Cypress Venture, co owner of the property.  Mr. Hubbard stated that they will solicit DOTD for the turning lane.

Ms. Richoux asked are they allowed to use Entergy’s buffer or are they required to use their own.

Mr. Matherne stated that they would only have to meet their setback, because there is no buffer between C-3 and M-1.

PZR-2004-17 

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Wolfe, Derveloy, Bordner, Hull

NAYS: 
Charles, Richoux

ABSENT:
Poche

Rezoning approved.

